
1)The Committee had requested that Dan obtain the dollar 

damages from the 2007, 2011 and 2012 flood events. Peggy 

suggested that the data may be available under “flood claims” 

and that FEMA should have that data. Has this been done? 

 2)At our meeting in July, George Latimer suggested the VoM    

send a letter addressed to both him and Catherine Parker. The 

letter should inquire if the money the County set aside for the 

ACE Project, approximately $10,000,000, was still available. 

Has this been done?  

3) Save the Sound - Bacteria monitoring data for Road to 

Nowhere 

Peggy explained to Tom that we are trying to get water 

sample reports for the area at the extension of Glendale 

Avenue and Harrison, four blocks up from the Winfield 

Avenue Bridge.  Rob Stark followed up with Save the Sound 

but the only testing which has been done was at the 

Winfield Avenue Bridge. This committee has requested 

testing be conducted below the Road to Nowhere for more 

than a year.  This was not done. The testing from the 

Winfield Ave bridge is not applicable.  When will this be 

requested and when will the results be available? 

 

4) Weather Service 

   Need to follow up with Dan on whether to use another Weather      

Service. This committee suggested that the service the VOM is 

using has been extremely inaccurate predicting more than 6” 

rainstorms on 2 occasions while NOAA, Weather Underground and 

AccuWeather which are free were significantly more accurate. Has 

this been looked into? 

 

5) This committee has sent suggested legislation to the Board of 

Trustees on three points.  What is the status of the 

consideration of this legislation? 

6) Any updates on the Waverley Ave Bridge? 

7) Re current discussion regarding suggested setbacks from water 

bodies in commercial areas- Why wasn’t this brought up to this 

committee at the time it was first proposed? I read through the 

documents forwarded by Trustee Wenstrup, and I certainly could 

have missed references, but I didn’t understand why no reference 



was made to FEMA standards and FEMA flood maps. Shouldn’t this 

be considered? 

 

 

8) Further discussion about 1606 Ellis and the flood way. Also, 

the flood vents are at least 3’ over the level of the property. 

Shouldn’t they be much closer to ground level(mine are about 6” 

over the level of the ground) to maintain hydrostatic pressure? 

9) Discussion of the local law requiring no illegal sump pump 

connections so that our newest member can understand the law and 

why it was put in place. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   


